
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: JANUARY 12, 2011 

 

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY: MIKE KAMINO, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT 

 

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF A CONSULTING SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH 

RINCON CONSULTANTS, INC. FOR PREPARATION OF 

ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTATION FOR A PROPOSED STUDIO 

PROJECT (LIGHTSTORM ENTERTAINMENT) 

 

 

The purpose of this item is to seek City Council approval for the City to enter into an agreement 
for consulting services with Rincon Consultants, Inc. (Rincon) to provide environmental 
documentation pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) for the proposed 
Lightstorm Entertainment studio project at 29901 Agoura Road (APN 2061-003-036). 
 
The scope of work includes preparing an Initial Study and a Mitigated Negative Declaration, 
including responding to public comments received on the CEQA document, and attending public 
hearings, as needed. The work would be conducted on a time-and-materials basis for a not-to-
exceed fee of $28,915. The agreement also provides for additional services in the amount no 
greater than ten percent of the agreement price, if determined necessary at a later date and 
approved by the City Manager. Therefore, the total agreement with any additional services 
would not exceed $31,806.  
 
Rincon Consultants, Inc. has previously prepared numerous CEQA documents for the City. City 
staff has consistently been pleased with the work of this firm. As such, staff recommends 
approval of this agreement.  
 
This proposed agreement has been reviewed and approved as to form by the City Attorney. 
 
Please note that, along with this agreement, the City Council is being asked to consider a related 
agreement between the City and the applicant, Realty Bancorp Equities, for compensation of costs 
related to Rincon’s preparation of the environmental document for the project. A separate staff 
report has been prepared for that agreement.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff recommends the City Council approve the agreement with Rincon Consultants, Inc. for a 
total $28,915 on a time-and-materials basis.  
 
Attachment:  Agreement (with Exhibits A and B) 
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